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November 18, 2024  
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455 County Center, 2nd Floor 
Redwood City, CA  94063 

 

 
Re: Item No. 8: Broadmoor Police Protection District- LAFCo Initiated Dissolution 

Process 
 

Dear Commissioners: 

I hoped that this would be a happy, optimistic letter in which I could say that I 

looked forward to working with the Broadmoor Police District to re-earn the community’s 

trust. Unfortunately, it is still evident that the District needs strong, outside oversight. 

The District has learned nothing from LAFCO’s studies and municipal service reviews 

over the last two years. It has learned even less from its recent electoral defeats.  Thus, 

I write to request LAFCo continue to monitor the District and that, if the county forms an 

office of the inspector general, that office monitor law enforcement everywhere in 

unincorporated San Mateo County, including Broadmoor. 

As you may know, I was recently elected to the Broadmoor Police Commission 

with more than 60% of the vote. I also drafted the statement against the District’s ballot 

measure. It lost by a similar margin. Not even 43% of the district’s voters trusted the 

District with an additional $297 per year. These results are unambiguous: Broadmoor’s 

voters are eager for change and a renewed focus on transparency and fiscal 

responsibility from the district. And I am more than ready to start making the changes 

Broadmoor’s voters want by putting the meetings on zoom, assuring spending is in line 

with what was budgeted1, responding to public records requests appropriately, and 

hiring new legal counsel with experience with special districts. 

Yet the BPPD has thumbed their nose at their constituents again. Only four days 

after the election the BPPD appointed the loser, John Aguerre, to the police 

 
1 Since July, the district has already spent over 70% of the amount budget for legal services 

from Paul M. Davis for the entire fiscal year 2024-2025. Compare Ex. E with Ex. D (yellow 
highlights.) 
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commission. See Ex. A.  Mr. Aguerre accepted contributions from Chief Connolly’s wife 

and a district contractor, Roger Rouse, during his campaign. See Exs. B; D (green 

highlights.)  He is a good old boy dedicated to perpetuating the status quo of self-

dealing in the District.  Above all, the voters of the district have rejected him and what 

he represents. But the District does not care what the voters and taxpayers here think. 

Further, the District refuses to accept Measure I’s defeat and the lack of trust that 

defeat portends. In recent social media posts statements, the Broadmoor Police 

Officer’s Association has implied that the District will bring yet another measure to 

increase taxes on its residents. See Ex. C.  This is unacceptable. The District’s recent 

agenda states that it spent $6,405 of public money to campaign for Measure I, and it 

was still rejected. See Ex. D.  The voters here do not want to pay more for an agency 

that treats them with such contempt and disregard. But the District cannot accept this. 

The District should not be allowed to entertain these dangerous delusions any longer. 

Its voters want and deserve change and accountability. 

The path forward here will be challenging, especially when the successor agency 

here is also in turmoil. I am committed to moving the Broadmoor Police District forward 

to reflect the needs and desires of its constituents. I would very much appreciate 

LAFCO’s oversight and help to bring Broadmoor’s voters the financial stability and 

accountability for which they have voted. Additionally, if the County forms an Office of 

Inspector General, I would ask that that Office oversee law enforcement everywhere in 

unincorporated San Mateo County, including Broadmoor.  I am grateful for LAFCo’s 

continued attention to problems in the District and I look forward to working with LAFCo 

and San Mateo County to provide Broadmoor residents the law enforcement and 

leadership for which they have voted. 

 

Sincerely, 
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